Lawrenceburg Disc Golf Association 
Meeting Minutes:

Date: 

Wednesday, January 20, 2010
Time: 

6:30 pm

Location: 
Anderson County High School cafeteria

Attendees: 
Jon Winfrey, Josh Winfrey, Kevin Harris, Ricky Kirkpatrick, 
Ricky Spaulding, Rex Richardson, George Hanks

· The meeting was called to order.  First order of business was to establish club officers.  Kevin Harris made the following nominations: Jon Winfrey as President, Ricky Spaulding as Vice-President and Rex Richardson as Communications Officer.  Josh Winfrey then made the nomination of Kevin Harris as Treasurer.  No further nominations were made.  All nominees accepted their nomination.  
· The next order of business was to decide on the number of Member At-Large positions needed for the club.  All in attendance agreed upon that number being two.  It was brought up and approved that the 2 Members At-Large would be Ricky Kirkpatrick and George Hanks. (Ricky agreed to be the At member and George the Large member)
· Initial committees that were agreed upon and the personnel that would head them up were as follows:

Media Relations Committee – Josh Winfrey and Rex Richardson

Key Supporter/Sponsor Network – Ricky Spaulding and Jon Winfrey

Team Anderson – Josh Winfrey and Ricky Spaulding

Course Committee – Ricky Kirkpatrick and George Hanks


· After a brief discussion by all in attendance it was decided upon that the club would be henceforth referred to as the LAWRENCEBURG DISC GOLF ASSOCIATION (LDGA).  Jon provided copies to everyone of a generic set of mission statements, goals/strategic direction and by-laws.  These were to be reviewed prior to the next meeting so that any needed changes could be discussed at that time and be adopted by the LDGA.

· Membership dues were next on the agenda.  It was decided that an initial club fee would be $20.00 with an annual renewal fee of $15.00.  It was not mentioned (but assumed) that all memberships would be on a calendar year (membership expires December 31)  (If we adopt the by-laws as written, then there is a clause in there that states if anyone joins after 9/1 of any given year is granted membership until the end of the following year. We need to sync our rules. Probably need to flesh out at the next meeting.) I think we agreed that a $1 discount will be given to all members for LDGA run leagues and non-sanctioned tournaments, not including Ice Bowls.  

· The club decided to set up a checking account requiring two signatures on each check.  Only the Treasurer and the President of the club may sign the checks.  The club Treasurer will write all club checks and take care of the club’s financial statements.

· The club decided that it would need two tournament directors.  Ricky Spaulding and Rex Richardson agreed to do the required paper work to be approved.

· Membership incentives were briefly discussed but nothing formally was set.  Ideas included discounts on league play and non-sanctioned events, towels, minis and club stamped discs.  
· Jon provided a sample spreadsheet showing potential yearly club revenues and expenditures.  In order for LDGA financial management, Kevin is going to see about setting up an LDGA checking account at a local bank.  Kevin also requested a list of those who have made a financial contribution towards the Anderson County Community Park Disc Golf Course (aka Winfrey Ridge).  Jon was going to provide that information to him.  

· The club discussed the construction of the tee pads and tee signs at the new course.  Ricky Kirkpatrick is going to check on the cost of stamping the concrete tee pads.  Ricky Spaulding has new signs already made up for the new course to go on 6 X 6 posts.  The club needs to meet with Ronnie Hume to see where the sign posts would need to be placed for mowing purposes.  The discussion of the construction of tee pads and signs will continue at the next meeting.

· The club decided that a liability waiver needs to be completed by each member of the LDGA and each player of the LDGA leagues and tournaments also need to complete the waiver.

· Final discussion of the meeting focused on the upcoming Slide and Glide Ice Bowl scheduled for Saturday, February 27.  It was decided that the club would meet within 2 weeks to finalize details on the Ice Bowl.

Meeting was dismissed.






